SWITZERLAND COUNTY PARK & RECREATION
P.O. BOX 27 – VEVAY, INDIANA 47011
BOARD MEETING – PUBLIC LIBRARY – CONFERENCE ROOM
MINUTES – APRIL 14, 2022

Present:  John Kniola, Larry Gault, Cheryl Furnish, Nancy Craig, Sandy Althoff
Guests:  John Crawford
The regularly scheduled board meeting was called to order by Vice-President, John Kniola.   Minutes were reviewed and Furnish moved to approve as written, seconded by Gault, motion passed.  Claims were reviewed and Craig moved they be approved, seconded by Gault and passed.  
Old Business:  A.  Little League – Gault reported that he had received a copy of YPAC’s schedule but couldn’t get it copied.  We haven’t received any schedule for Little League at this time, since signup was to continue through April.  It has been noticed that a pile of the Washington Ball mix has been delivered to the park but has not been applied.  B.  Report of Parks – Kniola reported that the trees have not yet been removed at the Patriot facility, due to weather.  He also reported that the striping has not yet been done at Markland Dam Park.  Althoff will reach out to Cunningham again to see when they plan to complete the project.  C.  Cameras at Markland Dam Park – Kniola spoke to Jon Bond on 3/23 and the said Verizon had installed internet service in Patriot, but didn’t know when Markland Dam Park would have service.  D.  LED lighting project – Furnish reported she hasn’t been able to get any pricing for the lights.  Althoff said she would talk to an REMC individual to see if REMC would be willing to provide any help.  E.  Ballfield lights – Althoff reported she contacted REMC and Mark Archer to request the lights be reconnected.  Should be taken care of already.
New Business:  A.  Flags – Althoff reported the last set of flags on hand are now flying.  Furnish moved that Althoff should order another set, seconded by Craig and passed.  B.  Salaries – Althof said Switzerland County employees received a 3% increase in pay for 2022 and stated she had taken the liberty of increasing Lynn Gibson’s pay to $21.00/day.  Furnish moved the hourly rate of pay also be increased for Paul Hewitt, Steve Johnson & John Crawford.  Gault seconded the motion and it passed.  C.  Gault proposed that YPAC and Little League have set times on Saturday for extra games/make-up games.  After discussion Gault moved that Little League have the first and third weekends of the month and YPAC have the second and fourth weekend of each month, with the 5th weekend to be worked out between the two groups.  Motion seconded by Furnish and passed.
No further business appearing, Furnish moved to adjourn, seconded by Craig and passed.
Next meeting:  May 19, 2022.
